[image: image1.jpg]


BOUNDARY COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE
                   David Kramer, Sheriff  ( Rich Stephens, Undersheriff

**********PRESS RELEASE **********
04/27/2020
Governor Little has begun the slow reopening for the State of Idaho and as of today we are in Stage 1. We will continue scheduling of all available appointments until social distancing restrictions are lifted. We will continue to maintain our driver’s license office in the same manner that we have been for the last month with a couple of revisions. We will begin taking appointments via a web portal that has just been set up. This portal will be available on our website www.boundarysheriff.org as well as on our social media Facebook page. While these appointments will help you not to have to wait in the lobby of our office, we ask, that if for some reason you are having to wait, that you maintain and practice proper social distancing within the lobby.  If you do not have access to the internet call 208-267-3151 extension 204 to make an appointment. 
We will continue to encourage all persons able to renew their driving credentials online to please do so, as that protects you from being out in the community as well as our employees from any potential contacts. 

If you are coming into the office for any of the available scheduled appointments please be aware that we will be continuing to ask questions as to current illness and or fevers that you may have. If you are ill, please reschedule immediately and stay home. 

ITD has issued 90- day extensions on expiring credentials and encourages the public to use their online services. 

The 90-day extensions apply to regular and commercial driver’s licenses without a hazmat endorsement. If your driver’s license expired or is expiring between March 1st and May 31st of 2020, you will have until June 30th 2020 to renew. For more information on these extensions please visit itd.idaho.gov/itddmv. 
Driver’s license online services is located at: http://itd.idaho.gov/itddmv
This scheduling procedure will also allow us to facilitate concealed weapon holders, fingerprinting and SRO registrations. 
Thank you for your understanding in this situation. 

Sincerely, 

Sheriff David Kramer
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